
 

Deputy Headteacher’s Notes 
 

 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
As we approach the end of the term, we still have many things to celebrate and look forward to! 
 
Extremely early on Monday morning, some of our Year 5 and Year 6 children embarked on their journey to Paris! It has been wonderful 
to keep updated with their journey and experiences, on Facebook. 
 
At the beginning of the week, the children experienced some authentic Parisian shopping. They spent a beautiful morning in the 
traditional French town of Brie. The children put their French speaking skills to the test at the market, ordering lots of yummy 
ingredients for their lunch.  
 
Amazingly, the brave children went to the top of the Eiffel Tower. Did you know that it is over 300 metres high and until 1930, it was 
the tallest building in the world? They also visited the Arc de Triomphe. Did you know that it took 30 years to build, and the Tour de 
France bicycle race ends near it each year? 
 
During the hours of free time at the chateau, the children have enjoyed playing football, tennis, making daisy chains and sketching. 
During the evenings, the children have made crepes, partied at a silent disco and enjoyed a special night around the campfire. What 
an INCREDIBLE week they have had! 
 
A special THANK YOU to Mrs Tomkow, Mrs Roberts and Mr Lownsbrough for facilitating this incredible trip and keeping all the 
children safe! We are certain that the children will have made memories that will last forever. We hope that all the children and staff 
have a restful weekend and enjoy being reunited with their families.  
 
This week, Year 2 parents/carers met to discuss the itinerary for their residential in Delamere Forest. Soon, it will be their turn to enjoy 
an action-packed trip, away from school and home. Next Monday, Reception are visiting Knowsley Safari Park. Keep your eyes peeled 
for pictures on Facebook! 
 
Miss Graham has been very busy listening to all our younger children read. We are extremely pleased with the progress that the 
children are making. We are very grateful for all the hard work that takes place at home. Reading their Read Write Inc. (RWI) books, 
Book Bag Books, library books and watching the RWI video clips is an essential part of the children making good progress. 
 
Next week, all the children will enjoy a library experience based upon the book ‘Bloom’ by Anne Booth. Mrs Griffiths has been very 
busy preparing lots of resources to enhance our library environment for the day. The children will be bringing home a sunflower seed 
to plant and grow! We would love to see some pictures when they grow taller and taller. 
 
Please be reminded that next week, we will also have our Spring bonnet/egg parade, on Tuesday 26th March. Following this, we will 
have our Easter Bingo, on Wednesday 27th March (in the canteen). Mrs Kanters has been working very hard making lots of raffle and 
tombola prizes from the chocolate that was kindly donated by you! 
 
We hope that all our children, families and staff have a lovely weekend. Fingers crossed that the sun will continue to shine! We look 
forward to seeing everyone on Monday, ready for our final week in school! 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Miss Middlehurst  
 

22nd March 2024  



 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 95.33% 
Year 1 – 91% 
Year 2 – 95% 
Year 3 – 97.33% 
Year 4 – 94.19% 
Year 5 – 90.69% 
Year 6 – 95.33% 
 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Know how to be a good friend and enjoy healthy 
relationships’  

 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Sophia M  
Reception – Madeline D 
Year 1 – James R M  
Year 2 – Victor O  
Year 3 – Riley T 
Year 4 – Casper D  
Year 5/6 – Bridget A  
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

 

            Spelling Shed Award 
     Last week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

         WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 
 

Friday Fun Nights 
Friday 19th April- Face Painting  

Friday 26th April- Cake/Biscuit Decorating  

Friday 3rd May- Finger Painting  

Friday 10th May- Crown Making 

Friday 17th May- Face Painting  

Friday 24th May- Movie Night with Popcorn (full session 
required) 
 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Jaxson C 
Year 1 Alessia C 
Year 2 Lucas R C 
Year 3 Theo H 
Year 4 Abiagil W-J 
Year 5/6 Millicent R-M 

Nursery Francesca H  
Reception Ayla J 
Year 1 Abel W 
Year 2 Emily C 
Year 3 Bella T 
Year 4 Bella S 
Year 5/6 Amber R 

Year 1 Audrey M  
Year 2 George J 
Year 3 Reyan J 
Year 4 Isla F  
Year 5/6 Cameron S 

Nursery  Nicholas A 
Reception Olivia J 
Year 1 Jaxon C 
Year 2 Evelyn M  
Year 3 Riley T 
Year 4 Isla F 
Year 5/6 Oliver S 

Patrick F 
Theo H 
Isla F 

Sennen M  
Oliver S 
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